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To: Michael Houser, State Architectural Historian, Department of Archaeology and Historic Preservation
Re: Historic district recognition for neighborhoods in Tacoma’s North End
[bookmark: _GoBack]

Dear Mr. Houser,

The North End Neighborhood Council (NENC), which is one of eight neighborhood councils in the city of Tacoma, was recently presented with requests for support by neighborhoods in the North End that are pursuing historic designation. Two neighborhoods, Buckley’s Addition and College Park, are seeking initial recognition on the Washington Heritage Register and National Register of Historic Places. The Wedge, which already has local recognition, is seeking to be placed on the National Register of Historic Places and thereby also on the Washington Heritage Register.

You will be able to see from the applications presented by these three neighborhoods that there is ample evidence of historic value. Indeed, quite a large percentage of the buildings in the entire North End can speak to the city’s and state’s history. But the NENC wishes to support these nominations for additional reasons. The honorific designations will help add to the sense of place that these neighborhoods possess. In addition to being historic neighborhoods, there can be a more largely recognized sense of community and a greater pride in where these neighbors live.

Please approve the nominations of these three neighborhoods. The NENC strongly supports their applications and looks forward to further recognition for these great, historic places to live in the North End.


Respectfully, 

Kyle Price
NENC Secretary on behalf of the NENC
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